31ST DISTRICT PATRICIA H. VANCE

SENATE BOX 203031 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-3031 (717) 787-8524 FAX (717) 772-0876 TTY (800) 364-1581

> 3806 MARKET STREET CAMP HILL, PA 17011 (717) 975-1985 FAX (717) 975-2247

EMAIL: vance@pasen.gov
WEBSITE: www.senatorvance.com
TOLL FREE: 1 (877) PAT-VANCE
OR 1 (877) 728-8262



FEB 03 2011

COMMITTEES

PUBLIC HEALTH & WELFARE COMMITTEE - CHAIR

APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE

BANKING AND INSURANCE COMMITTEE
COMMUNICATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

FINANCE COMMITTEE

CAPITOL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

TO:

ALL SENATORS

FROM:

Senator Patricia H. Vance

DATE:

February 3, 2011

SUBJECT:

Memo #13—School Nurse CPR Certification

In the near future, I plan to reintroduce SB 666 related to school nurses. If you would like to cosponsor this measure, please email Tracy Polovick (<u>tpolovick@pasen.gov</u>) or contact my office at 787-8524.

Senate Bill 666

This legislation amends the Public School Code and requires all school nurses to be certified in CPR. They must also complete recertification training in a time frame established by a Department of Health approved certifying agency.